GRENADA, W. I.



"Let the redeemed of the Lord say so, whom he hath redeemed from the hand of the enemy." Ps. 107:2

MATHENA'S



Robert & Pat

Field Address:

Pastor Robert or Patricia Mathena c/o Faith Independent Baptist Church of Loretto Gouyave Estates, Gouyave St. John's/Gouyave Post Office Grenada, West Indies Ph: 1-473-437-0982

- * Planting Fundamental Baptist Churches
- * Training National Pastors
- * Child Evangelism



WORLD WIDE NEW TESTAMENT BAPTIST MISSIONS P. O. BOX 725 KINGS MOUNTAIN, N.C. 28086

Thank you for praying!

June/July/August - 2006

Dear Co-Laborers in Christ:

"O taste and see that the LORD is good: Blessed is the man that trusteth in him."

Psalm 34:8

In June: We prepared to return to our church family in Grenada. We shipped two barrels and a pallet of paint for the ministry. We have a crate that we will need later but will have to wait for finances before it can be shipped. We arrived in Grenada, June 8th, and we are so excited to be home. The Cline's did a great job in our absence. We are so very thankful for their ministry and all of us here in Grenada wish they could have stayed. It was hard for our church family to say good-bye.

<u>In July:</u> School closed for the Grenada Carnival Season. We began a Sticker Club to encourage faithfulness to church during this wicked time of year. The club included crafts and outings along with a Bible Study and scripture memorization. The children earned stickers for faithfulness to services, bringing visitors and their Bibles to church, tract distribution, and Bible memorization. We were encouraged by the response to the club and the children want to know when the next club starts. July also brought a mission team to paint the inside of the church. It was a tremendous time of fellowship for us and they were a tremendous blessing to the church. They not only painted but helped with all the activities and services of the church. They also came packed with gifts of candy, toys, and school supplies for the church and left us a special offering.

In August: Robert was asked to bless a new home in our village. The following week the man visited our services and asked the Lord to save him. Since our return to the field we have had seven ask the Lord to be their Saviour. We had our Scripture for School Supplies Promotion. The children earned points for Bible memorization toward school supplies. This was our best year ever for participation and we send a special "Thank you" to those who provided the school supplies to help our church family.

<u>Please Pray:</u> Carrie is seeking the Lord's will. She wants to use her gift of teaching on the mission field. Also pray God will provide another mission team to paint, we just need some help!

In Christ,

The Mathena's

The Mathena's Grenada, West Indies 1-473-437-0982